October 22, 2008
The Stonington Board of Selectmen held a meeting on this date at the Stonington Police Station at 7:00 pm.  Present were First Selectman Edward Haberek Jr., Selectman Bill Brown and Selectman Peter Balestracci. Also present were members of the public and press.
(1)  Call to Order
Mr. Haberek called the meeting to order at 7:00 and the Pledge of Allegiance was

recited. 
(2)  Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Mr. Balestracci, seconded by Mr. Brown and voted unanimously to approve the September 24 and October 8 minutes as distributed.
         (3)  Comments from the Public
               Vinnie Faulise asked about the school enrollment numbers. Mr. Haberek noted

    the information he received from the BOE showed the total enrollment figures for

                the 08/09 as 2507. Mr. Faulise also asked about the article in the paper regarding 

                the budget figures/surplus.  Mr. Haberek said that the audit numbers had not been


    received yet, so the numbers were not conclusive.                                       

(4) Appointments/ Reappointments
Police Commission
               A motion was made by Mr. Haberek, seconded by Mr. Balestracci and voted unan-
 
   imously to appoint Scott Bates to the Board of Police Commissioners.  
Planning & Zoning Commission

   A motion was made by Mr. Balestracci, seconded by Mr. Brown and voted unani-

               mously to appoint Lynda Trebisacci as a full member on the Planning & Zoning
               Commission fulfilling the remainder of Julianne McCabe’s term.
               Stonington Housing Authority
               A motion was made by Mr. Brown seconded by Mr. Balestracci and unanimously voted


   to reappoint Paul Huard to the Stonington Housing Authority. 
(5)  Correspondence
Mr. Haberek noted documents in the selectmen packets- Marsha Standish provided a memo regarding the number of foreclosures in the Town. 

(6) Old Business
None

         (7)  New Business
                a. Bid Award- Public Works- Sidewalk Repair and New Sidewalk Installation
               A motion was made by Mr. Balestracci, seconded by Mr. Brown and voted unani-

   mously to award the bid to the low bidder, Concrete Slabs by Drab LLC as recom-


   mended by Bill Stewart, Highway Supervisor.
(8) Projects Update
Mr. Haberek spoke on the Pawcatuck Streetscape Project, Senior Center addition,
and the Mystic Streetscape.

(9) Comments from the Public
Mr. Sternberg asked about a newspaper article, Mr. Faulise asked about Mr. Haberek’s

first year as Selectman. 

        (10) Adjourn               
                There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned 
                at 7:19 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Recording Secretary

Joanne Ramey 
